Otters

Otters are one of our most fascinating but shy mammals. They are important mammals because they are an indicator of the health and purity of our rivers and streams in South Somerset.

They are rarely seen but frequently leave droppings called spraints in prominent locations  on our watercourses, such as under bridges,. 

They shelter in underground holts or above ground nest like structures (0.3-1 metre in diameter) called couches.  Otters tend to create holts in a variety of structures such as cavities under tree roots, rock piles, tunnels or pipes.

Otters have a short life expectancy, coupled with a low breeding rate and so are highly vulnerable to what, at first sight, may seem a harmless development

Otters are European protected species and a licence is required to disturb them. 

As protected species, otters are a material consideration in the planning decision making process.Such decisions must be based on up to date information in the form of surveys. The objective of a survey is to ensure that all wildlife issues can be taken account of in the planning process , that development can go ahead without breaking the law and that appropriate enhancement for wildlife is addressed.
When is a licence required?

A licence is required for any activity, including detailed survey and  for a development  with planning permission that would disturb an otter.

A licence may not be required if the proposed works on a development site can be altered to reduce impacts or there is mitigation in place to minimise any likely impacts. Depending on the scale of any development, this may be significant and required in advance of the development commencing, and may involve planting cover for otters along watercourses or the construction of temporary or permanent holts.

Helplines

Injured or orphaned otters   contact   the RSPCA Tel 0300 123 0747 or the Somerset otter group Tel 01823 461655

Dead otters     Contact Environment Agency Tel 08708 506506 or email enquiries@environment-agency.gov.uk advising of the location.

 Even if the Agency is unable to collect the corpse they can still gather vital details on the location.

1.
Knowing where otters die on our roads helps to reduce future casualties. This can be achieved by digging tunnels under roads and installing fencing to guide otters to safe passage points.

2.
Being able to make observations and take measurements and samples from dead otters can be of great benefit to ecological research.

3.
The Cardiff University Otter Project relies on reports of carcasses by members of the public.

